NOTICE of AIR POLLUTION COMMENT PERIOD and PUBLIC HEARING

The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment
period from February 14, 2020 until March 18, 2020, and a public hearing on March 18, 2020, for two
Permit to Install (PTI) applications from Eagle Mine, a subsidiary of Lundin Mining. PTI application
No. 50-06D is for proposed changes to the surface operations and the timeframe of the ore truck
throughput limit at the underground nickel and copper mine (Eagle Mine) located at 8510 AAA Road,
Michigamme Township, Michigan. PTI application No. 405-08B is for a proposed change to the
timeframe of the ore truck throughput limit at the nickel and copper ore processing mill (Humboldt Mill)
located at 4547 County Road 601, Champion, Michigan. The public comment period and public hearing
are to allow all interested parties the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of the
PTls. It has been preliminarily determined that the permit modifications will not violate any of EGLE's
rules nor the National Ambient Air Quality Standards. The Eagle Mine's impact will not exceed the
available increments for particulate matter less than ten microns and particulate matter less than 2.5

microns.

Copies of EGLE’s Technical Fact Sheet, Proposed Project Summary and proposed permit conditions are
available for review at the following locations, or you may request a copy be mailed to you by calling
517-284-6793. Please reference PT| Application Numbers 50-06D and 405-08B.

AIR QUALITY DIVISION (AQD) Internet Home Page - http://www.michigan.gov/air

MARQUETTE: EGLE, AQD, 1504 West Washington Street (Phone: 906-228-4853)

LANSING: EGLE, AQD, Constitution Hall, 525 West Allegan Street (Phone: 517-284-6793)
MICHIGAMME TOWNSHIP: 202 West Main Street, Michigamme Township (Phone: 906-323-6608)
HUMBOLDT TOWNSHIP: 244 County Road, Champion (Phone: 903-339-2927)

MARQUETTE COUNTY: Clerk's Office, Courthouse Annex, 234 West Baraga Avenue, Marquette
(Phone: 906-225-8330)

The public is encouraged to present written comments on the proposed permit actions. Written
comments should be sent to Ms. Annette Switzer, Permit Section Manager, EGLE, AQD, P.O. Box 30260,
Lansing, Michigan, 48909-7760. Comments may also be submitted from the webpage
https://www.deq.state.mi.us/apsfdownloadslpermits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIsquen__for__Comment.pdf
(click on “Submit Comment” under the Eagle Mine, a subsidiary of Lundin Mining, PTI Application Nos.
50-06D & 405-08B listing). All statements received by March 18, 2020 will be considered by the
decision-maker prior to final permit action.

An informational session and public hearing will be held on March 18, 2020 at the Westwood High School
Auditorium, 200 Westwood Drive, Ishpeming, Michigan. The informational session will begin at
5:30 p.m., at which time AQD staff will be available to answer questions about the proposed permits. The
public hearing will begin at 7:00 p.m. The sole purpose of the public hearing will be to take formal
testimony about the proposed permits on the record.

Individuals needing accommodations for effective participation at the hearing should contact Ms.
Christine Klaver at 517-284-6793 one week in advance to request mobility, visual, hearing, or other
assistance.
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